Newsletter

Date: 16th May 2022 TRINITY ROAD PRIMARY SCHOOL www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk @TrinityRdPrim



Head Teacher's Message

Dear families,

This week is beautifully sunny! Exam season is well underway and we are very proud of how the Year 6 children supported each other last week and used this as their chance to show what they know. We are equally proud of how our Year 2 children have started with their tests.

Chelmsford Concrete Canvas Street Art - We won!

Have you seen our winning artwork across Chelmsford? Children from our school were the winners and have had their fabulous designs installed on to the concrete underpasses along the bunny walks between Arun Park and Fifth Avenue. The artwork is huge! If you get a chance to go and see it, you will see the artist thank our school personally. We are visiting our artwork with Vicky Ford MP on Friday 20th May. We have had phone calls from members of the public to say how beautiful the art the children designed is. Well done to everyone who entered and to those who were lucky enough to have their artwork presented to Chelmsford! The artwork is part of the Concrete Canvas Street Art Festival being held across May, there is lots going on during the 14th – 28th May to celebrate the work of all the artists and the artwork in this festival.

Hot and sunny

Please make sure your child has a water bottle with them each day, a sun hat — these are available as part of our uniform. As the sun becomes stronger we advise you to put suncream on your child before they come to school; the long lasting ones can provide protection

across the school day.

Healthy snacks for breaktime

If you are providing your child with a snack for breaktime, please ensure it is healthy. I have included a link to provide some guidance from the DfE and the NHS' 5-a-day campaign to support you.

https://www.publichealth.hscni.net/sites/default/files/Healthy% 20Breaks%20for%20Schools%20A5%20Leaflet%2007 17.pdf

Jubilee Lunch - 10th June

We are excited to share that we will be having a Jubilee themed lunch for children on 10th June, to mark the Queen's Platinum Jubilee. Information has already been sent to you about the lunch choices. Please book your child's choices for their lunch by 20th May. If you would like further information about this, please contact the school office.

Young Voices

Our Year 5 and 6 children are off to perform at Young Voices at the O2 on Monday next week. It is a monumental opportunity to perform the songs they have been rehearsing for a long time and join other schools in the concert at the O2. We wish them lots of luck and know they will enjoy their chance and take in the atmosphere and location.

School Clubs

I am so pleased so many children are enjoying our school clubs. The number of these on offer has increased since the Autumn Term, as has the number of places we are able to offer. Now, nearly three quarter of the whole school has accessed a club since we started clubs again. Nearly all of our clubs have waiting lists. If your child does not want their space, please contact the school office so that the space can be reallocated. We are hoping to offer more clubs and more choice again for September!

Long COVID for children

I have included a poster from the local authority to provide you with information about Long COVID in children.

Please take a minute to explore the information.

Free Meals Thursday

Springfield Park Baptist Church is holding Free Meals Thursday at 5.30pm. The church are inviting you to join them for a meal. There is no cost for the meal and all are welcome.

Parking

During busy times at the start and end of the school day, parking is becoming an issue for families and children, as well as for residents in the houses locally. Please ensure you are parking safely and responsibly. Alternatively, please park a short distance away in the retail parks at Chelmer Village or Riverside retail parks and walk the remaining short distances to school. Parking wardens are working in this area and will be conducting regular patrols due to the number of parking incidents that are happening outside the school.

Have a super week everyone.

N Dukewarte

Natasha Outhwaite

Headteacher







Our schools attendance target is 96.5%

Outstanding ~ 98.6-100%

Good ~ 96.1—98.5%

Could do better ~ 96% and below

Last weeks attendance was 95.4%

Crystal	Could do better	
Sapphire	Could do better	
Amber	Good	
Citrine	Good	
Jasper	Good	
Opal	Could do better	
Jet	Outstanding	
Jade	Good	
Ruby	Could do better	
Emerald	Good	
Turquoise	Outstanding	



Week 2

LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK

Chelmsford Museum Trip—Years 3 and 4
Superstars Event—Year 4
Phonics Information Session for Parents—Year 1
E2V Schools Scientific Challenge Event - Selected Children

All letters can be found on the school website: www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk

Super Writer & Learning Star certificates

The table below shows who the awards were won by this week. The certificates will be sent home one week after they are awarded. The Respect badges are given to the children every Friday and then handed back the following Friday for the next children.

Class	Learning Star Award	Super Writer Award	Respect Badge	
Crystal	Maria Leo		Joshua	
Sapphire	Sammy Grace		Calida	
Amber	Richard	Richard Nathan		
Citrine	Freddie	Freddie James		
Jasper	Aditi	Jason	Erin	
Opal	Zephan	Isla	Casey	
Jet	Simao	Jayden	Jack	
Jade	Ali	Adwaith	Aava	
Ruby	Whole class	Dylan	Aarush	
Emerald	Whole class	Harry Lauren ai Emily		
Turquoise	Whole class	Kate		

Artistic Achievement

For providing a local street artist with stunning inspiration for the Chelmsford Concrete Canvas Street Art competition.

Class	Name	
Crystal	Daisy	
Opal	Zaffira	
Jet	Teddy	
Ruby	Elija	
Emerald	Patryk	
Emerald	Cemya	
Emerald	Raissa	
Turquoise	Sienna	

TERM DATES * denotes new

Date	Time	Event	Information
16/05/22 to 20/05/22	In school time	Year 2 SATs	
20/05/22	2.30pm	Year 1 Phonics Screening Infor- mation Session	Information session for Year 1 parents
23/05/22	All day	Young Voices	Years 5 and 6
24/05/22 *	In school time	Year 4 Super- stars Event	
26/05/22	All day	National Thank a Teacher Day	
26/05/22 & 27/05/22	In school time	Jubilee Ceramics Workshop	
30/05/22		Half term	
06/06/22	All day	Non-pupil day	
07/06/22		Return to school	
10/06/22 *	In school time	Jubilee Lunch	Whole school
20/06/22	In school time	Class photos	Rescheduled date
28/06/22	In school time	Sports Day	This date is subject to weather conditions and will be rearranged if necessary





Long COVID information for children and young people

What is long COVID?

The term "long COVID" is commonly used to describe signs and symptoms that continue or develop after acute COVID-19. It includes both ongoing symptomatic COVID-19 (4 to 12 weeks after the infection started) and "post-COVID-19 syndrome" (symptoms lasting 12 weeks or more).

Anyone infected with COVID-19 can get long COVID – even if the original symptoms were mild. This includes young people aged 0 to 25 years. Research shows that between 1.8% and 53% of children who tested positive for COVID will have at least one symptom suggesting long COVID.

What are the symptoms?

The most frequently reported symptoms are changes in a young person's:



Remember, children may experience these difficulties in different ways from adults.

I think my child may have long COVID - what should I do?

If you are worried that you or your child have any of these symptoms and it is affecting how they live and function, please book an appointment with your GP. Ask for a referral to the long COVID team. Your GP might need to do some tests to rule out other conditions.

What do the long COVID team do?

We are a multi-professional team of doctors, nurses, physiotherapists, associate practitioners, other affied health professionals and administrators who deliver treatment aimed at promoting recovery, restoring function — and helping you, your child and their school manage the condition. We do this through assessment, support groups, education and rehabilitation.

Where can I find out more?

- · www.provide.org.uk/service/mid-and-south-essex-long-covid-team
- www.yourcovidrecovery.nhs.uk or www.longcovidlods.org



Free Community Meal



Food Cycle run a free community meal on Thursday evenings at 5:30pm, at Springfield Park Baptist Church. Everyone is welcome to join them for a meal and they offer surplus food for guests to take home to help them during the week.

Food Cycle ask that anyone under the age of 18 is accompanied by a responsible adult for safeguarding purposes. They have a Project Leader on site at all times, who has undergone an Adult workforce DBS check and completed their internal safeguarding training.

They hope that families from all walks of life may consider coming to join them for a delicious free meal!

If you would like to find out a bit more about Food Cycle, please take a look at their website https://www.foodcycle.org.uk/

Email: chelmsford@foodcycle.org.uk

Phone: 0207 729 2775

Please do not attend if you are unwell or have COVID symptoms.

Come in!

For tasty food and good company





Free meals Thursdays 5.30pm

Everyone is welcome



FoodCycle Chelmsford Springfield Park Baptist Church Springfield Park Road CM2 6FB

